
 

DATES 

 

Seniors Winter Sports 

every Friday afternoon. 

 

May 31st-July 5th 

-Juniors Ice Skating            

Lessons 

-PTFA Quiz Nights 

 

14th June 

Tuesday 20th June 

Open evening WHS 

 

21st June 

CyperSafety-             

John Parsons 

 

Wednesday 28th June 

BOT meetings 

 

June 27th 

Students Led             

Conferences 

 

7th July 

Last day of Term 2 

  

Ko te mutunga orange, he timatatanga kaha!                                                                                   
    Winning starts with beginning 

 

Support Staff Day is Wednesday, 14 June 
Thank you Jenny and Gorettie who support the teaching staff at Glenorchy 
School –you are much appreciated. 

 

We are counting down to the shortest day and Matariki. 

 
Happy New Year! 

The pre-dawn rise of Matariki, also known as the Pleiades, traditionally signals the      

Māori New Year under the maramataka, or lunar calendar. In general, celebration of 

Matariki starts when the first new moon can be seen following the pre-dawn rise of   
Matariki. Traditionally, Matariki was both a time to commemorate those who had 

passed on, and celebrate a time of plenty when stores were abundant from horticulture, 

hunting and fishing. 

Here’s an easy guide to try to find the stars. 

 

How to find Matariki 
Matariki is found low on the horizon in the north east of the sky. Try looking here 

between 5.30 a.m. and 6.30 a.m. 

The pot 

1. First find the pot (the bottom three stars of the pot 

are also called Tautoru, or Orion’s Belt). To 
find Puanga (Rigel) look above the pot until you see the 

bright star. To find Matariki, keep going. 

2. To the left of the pot, find the bright orange star, 

Taumata-kuku (Alderbaran). 

3. Follow an imaginary line from Tautoru (the bottom 

three stars of the pot), across to Taumata-kuku and 
keep going until you hit a cluster of stars. 

4. That cluster is Matariki. If you have good eyes you should be able to pick out 

individual stars. If it looks fuzzy, look just above or just below and the stars will be 

clearer. 

Matariki this year is around the 21st June. 

 

Nits – back in town again, please check and treat your child, we don’t want them       

doing the rounds. 

he Juniors have all learnt to tie their shoe laces, all they need is 
practise, please encourage them to show you their skills. There 

were a few who could already tie their  laces, well done you guys. It 

is an excellent form of brain gym and a fine motor skill. Also it 

frees up the adults around and encourages students to be more               

independent. 
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http://www.teara.govt.nz/EarthSeaAndSky/Astronomy/MatarikiMaoriNewYear/en
http://www.teara.govt.nz/EarthSeaAndSky/Astronomy/MaramatakaTheLunarCalendar/en


Gymnastic skills are being taught and practised when the weather allows. Students have been balancing, rolling 

and vaulting. Some of the Senior students have really taken to vaulting and are now getting some air when   

flying over the box. 

Forward rolls are tricky for some and backward rolls tricky for others. Balancing along the beam is made to look 

very easy by some of the juniors. These are great physical skills and the students are working hard to gain   

control over their bodies. 

Year 7 and 8s had a great time in Dunedin and included in the newletter is a reflection of their time. 

Dunedin Trip 
 

On the 28th to 31st May, the Year Seven and Eights travelled to Dunedin to attend to the N.Y.L.D          

(National Young Leaders Day) conference. We also stayed a couple of extra days since Dunedin                          

is a long way from Glenorchy. 

 

We did plenty of activities such as hot chocolate drinking, taco eating, bolognaise                                       
munching and lots of other activities besides eating. We stayed at Leith Valley Motor Camp.                                  

Yes Leith Valley Motor Camp, family friendly and the best place you will ever stay at. *cough*                        

Sorry five dollars for the advertisement. Anyway it was a nice place. 

                 

At the N.Y.L.D we saw lots of 'motivational' speakers. There was Daniel Flynn founder of thankyou water,             
actor Arron Jackson (evil guy in Shortland Street) Matt Brown (world famous hair artist) and other                  

inspirational speakers all with amazing motivational stories to share. 

 

We went to Moana Pool, Baldwin Street, Edgar Sports Centre, Butterfly Museum,                                              

Early Settlers Museum, Dunedin Botanical Gardens and of course the Town Hall for NYLD.                                       

On our return journey we passed through Naseby to have a go at curling.                                                            
It certainly was an actioned-packed trip. 

 

At the end of the day we would all do it again. In my(Theo) personal opinion the Edgar sports centre                      

was by far my favourite as I am a sporty person and enjoyed the atmosphere. My(Sam) favourite activity        

was the curling as I was quite good at it and it was unique to normal sports. 
 

By Sam and Theo 
 

 

Year 8s were visited by Sonia Panapa 
from Wakatipu High School –            

answering questions and getting them 
ready for their next great adventure in 
learning. Oliver, Lucy school            

representatives and Lucy Glover came 

to give a valuable student perspective. 

 

CYBERSAFETY-21st June 

As part of our Health Curriculum, John    
Parsons, sponsored by Queenstown rotary,   

is coming to the school to teach cyber safety. 
These lessons are for Juniors 9.30–10.30am – 
Seniors 11–12.30pm and if there are parents 

who are keen 1.30–3pm in the library. 

Please let us know if you intend to come for 

catering purposes. 

Health Curriculum Consultation is out this week please fill 
in and return to school –   a box will be in the foyer. 

           Dates to put in your diary – more information will be sent out closer to each event. 

Term 3                        

Ski Camp - (Senior Class) 26th – 28th July                 

Term 4                     

School Camp - (whole school) October 31st – 3rd November 

Ski Camp – notices went home on Friday 9th June. These included the invoices, parents permission slips and 

medical forms. If you can get these back to school asap it would be much appreciated. 

           Allie, Helen, Andrew, Jenny and Gorettie 

  




